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Moorland Road 
Harpenden 

Hertfordshire 
AL5 4LE 

Tel: 01582 767939 
Email: admin@lea-pri.herts.sch.uk 

@leaprimary                     

Dear Parents and Carers  

Welcome back to the second half of the autumn term - I hope you all had a 
good half term break. We had our first open morning tour for prospective 
parents of children who will be joining our reception class in September 2024 
this week. Our Y6 children did an amazing job of showing them around and 
were great ambassadors for the school. If you know of anyone looking for a 
reception place, please encourage them to book onto one of our open  
mornings using the school website. 

In other news, our basketball team came 5th out of 16 teams at the district 
tournament yesterday! Another amazing achievement for competitive sports 
a The Lea – well done to the team and coach Jo Weaver and year one have 
been painting pebbles today linked to their class book Petra. Look out for 
these parents, they are delightful. 

Have a good weekend all, enjoy the fireworks and stay safe. 

Tracey Berry  
Head Teacher  

November 2023 
Wed 8 Individual photos 
Thu 9, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Thu 9, 9:30-1pm Y5/6 Girls Football Grove 
Mon 13, 3-4pm Y5/6 Netball v St Nicks (H) 
Tue 14, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Tue 14, 1:15-3pm Cross Country 
Thu 16, 7-9pm Governors FGB Meeting 
Fri 17 Flu vaccinations: Rec-Y6 
Fri 24, 9:10-10:15am Reception Open Morning 
Mon 27, 12:30-3pm Y4 Singing at Memory Cafe in  
   Harpenden 
Mon 27, 7:30-9:30pm PTA Xmas Wreath W’shop 
 
December 2023 
Mon 4, 9:30-10am Nursery Nativity 
Tue 5, 9:30-10am Reception Nativity 
Wed 6 Rotary Carol Concert 
Thu 7, 2-3pm Y1 & Y2 Production 
Tue 12, 7-8pm Y3 & Y4 Christmas Concert 
Wed 13 Christmas Jumper Day 
Wed 13 School Christmas lunch 
Tue 19 Panto 
Wed 20 Term Ends (1.15pm) 
 
January 2024 
Thu 4 Inset Day 
Fri 5 Start of Term 
Mon 15, 7:00-8:30pm Governors TLC Meeting 
Mon 22, 7-8:30pm Governors Resources Mtg 
 
February 2024 
Tue 6, 12:30-4pm Y5/6 Mixed Tag Rugby 
Mon 19 - Fri 23 Half Term 
Tue 27, 3:30-6pm Y3/4 Rapid Fire Cricket 
Thu 29, 7-9pm Governors FGB Meeting 
 

For a longer term view of key dates please visit  
our school website at https://lea-
pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar 

Y5/6 Girls Football tournament - selected pupils  

Parking 

As some of you will be aware, there was a significant collision this morning 
outside school on Moorland Road. Fortunately no one has been hurt,  
however two cars have been damaged and one of the large wooden bollard 
has been knocked over. 

There is a lot of traffic around school at drop off and pick up so I would  
request that everyone driving takes extra care and considers whether the 
drive to school is absolutely  
necessary or, if you do need to 
drive, could you park further away 
from school and walk a little way. 

I would also like to remind everyone 
of our self-imposed one-way  
system that we would ask all drivers 
to adhere to i.e. up Moorland Road, 
right into Rye Hill and right down 
Westfield Drive back to Westfield 
Road. 

Your support in keeping everyone safe coming to and from school is very 
much appreciated. 

Violin 
Congratulations to Clara M in Yr6 who has passed her Grade 2 violin with  
merit.  
 
School Administrator 
The Lea is looking for a School Administrator.  Please share the following link 
with anyone who may be interested:  
Teacher Recruitment, Hertfordshire UK - School Office Administrator  

ANNOUNCEMENTS, NOTIFICATIONS AND SCHOOL EVENTS  

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

LETTERS SENT HOME THIS WEEK 

The Lea Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Tracey Berry 
 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

Our attendance target is 97%.  Total 
attendance for last week was 95%.  

DONATIONS 

Donations to our school can be made via the 
online KindLink page. These can be a one off 
payment or monthly donations.  
All are welcome and gratefully received. 

mailto:admin@lea-pri.herts.sch.uk
https://lea-pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar
https://lea-pri.herts.sch.uk/news-dates/calendar
https://www.teachinherts.com/find-a-job/view,school-office-administrator_88046.htm
https://donate.kindlink.com/Lea-School-Association/4390
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Team Points 

Sapphire was the winning team this week. 4 children were 

awarded their bronze certificate for 25 team points and 58 

children received their silver certificates for 50 team points. 

Well done!  

 

 

The Lea Superstars 

 

Nursery   Sonny 

For great maths learning this week.  

Reception  Riyaana 

For excellent effort in her reading. 

   Jakob A 

For super effort in his handwriting.  

Year 1   Jade 
For super reading everyday.   

   Elodie 

For incredible progress in writing.   

Year 2   William 
For using interesting words in his writing when describing 
the animals that were on his train!  

Year 3   Alvina 

For being kind and helpful to her learning partner.   

   Harriet 

For being kind and supportive to her PE partner. 

Year 4   Whole Class 
For fantastic progress in their swimming.  

Year 5   Matty 
For displaying great focus and enthusiasm in music.  

   Olivia 

For always showing us great speaking, listening and writing 
skills in French.  

Year 6   Teddy 

For a great start to the new half term.  

Sports   Marci 

For excellent defending throughout the girls Football league 
games with a positive, determined attitude!   

AWARDS  

Talk to your child about this word and what it means.  Try to 
use it in everyday conversation at home.  

 

Our Class Word of the Week 

Nursery 
 gather 

Reception 
 squelch 

Year 1 
 addition 

Year 2 
 efficient 

Year 3 
 transfixed 

Year 4 
 venture 

Year 5 
 tension 

Year 6 
 contemplating 

 

SPORTS REPORTS 

Football 
On Tuesday afternoon the year 5 and 6 girls played their final 
two league games of the season.  
The first game was a tough game against a very strong opposi-
tion, the girls lost 3-0 but performed brilliantly and never gave 
up. 
Our final game saw a very exciting end to end game but nei-
ther team could find the back of the net. 
The girls have played brilliantly throughout with a good team 
spirit, and we will take that into the girls’ tournament next 
Thursday!  
 
Basketball 
On Thursday afternoon the year 6 Basketball team went to 
Oaklands College to compete in the Harpenden Schools games 
Basketball competition. 
We played three group games, winning 1, losing 1 and draw-
ing 1. 
We finished 2nd in our group which meant we was through to 
play the 5th and 6th play-off game where we won 12-8! 
We finished 5th out of 16 schools which is a great achieve-
ment and every player gave 100% with a good attitude on and 
off the court!  
Well done!  

#GoTeamLea 



Hello from your PTA! 

We hope you all had a nice half term. It's been lovely to see 
and hear all about your children's fundraisers for Challenge 
2023. If you haven't already, please bring any sponsor money 
to school on Monday. We look forward to sharing the total 
amount raised with you next week!  

We raised £181.30 for non-uniform day, a big thank you for  
all your kind donations.  

This year, we have decided to use www.mychildsart.co.uk for 
Christmas cards. Today, we have sent home artwork sheets to 
be designed by your child and then returned to school no  
later than Friday 17th November. Please follow the guidelines 
attached. The top section of the sheet is only to be filled out 
by a parent/carer. Once all artwork has been returned and is 
ready, we will send home a unique portal code for you to 
then log in and order cards and/or other personalised items 
printed with your child's artwork.  

A few reminders: Your school lottery, the more people who 
sign up, the bigger the prizes and more money for our school. 
Only 8 days to go until our first draw, click the link to sign up 
and be in with a chance of winning £25,000!! https://
www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/the-lea-primary-
school-and-nursery 

There are still tickets available for our wreath making work-
shop, please book soon to avoid disappointment. We have 
limited spaces available. 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/thelea/index.cfm 

Upcoming events, including a festive family movie night and 
our annual rainbow raffle, more information in next week's 
newsletter. 

Follow our Instagram for all PTA news @theleapta  

Finally, we hope you all have a great weekend! 

PTA 
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